
ASSOCIATION OF SACRAMENTO COUNTY  
SHERIFF’S DEPARTMENT  

VETERANS AND EMPLOYEES 

From the President 
Hello everyone,  

 

The February meeting was held at the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge with 51 members and guests attending. It 

was great to see Alex Magness, Patty Butler, Paul Hauptman and Dan Rimby at our meeting. Dan brought his 

daughter Pam and I brought my son Bruce for the luncheon.  

We had two new members, Sam Flores and Tom Guichard but both new members were unable to attend the 

February meeting.  I’m looking forward to seeing them both at our future meetings. Welcome Sam and Tom.  

At the meeting I introduced your new treasurer Kathy Shannon and Doug Borges who filled Kathy’s position 

as Sgt. of Arms.  Frank Davidson delivered his last treasurer’s report and was honored with a round of  

applause for his great work as treasurer for the last 10 years. He and his wife Peggy are looking forward to 

sitting with the membership at the luncheons and traveling in their new motorhome.  Thank you so very much 

for your hard work and contributions. Now sit back and enjoy!  

 

Richard Stensrud (Sacramento County Retirement Board) will be our guest speaker at the March meet-

ing. He will be updating us on the County workings and happy to answer any questions we may have.   

It is so important to assure seating and enough food for our luncheons so please RSVP all upcoming meetings 

no later than the Thursdays before the luncheon. Please RSVP the March 13th meeting with me by phone 

(363-1282) or email (judydenton1840@att.net) by Thursday March 7th.  Once Kathy has the treasury 

system up and running, future luncheon reservations will be through her.  

 

The Folsom Garage sale will be on April 20th, so start getting your donation items ready. As in the past, Gil 

will have his trailer at the April 10th meeting in the Rancho Cordova Elk’s 

Lodge parking lot for your donation items.  Sherry Matranga will have tax 

receipts for you at the meeting if needed.  If you have any questions please 

contact Sherry Matranga at (916) 230-7687.  

 

The SSD Toy Project along with Kops-n-kids and Shoes 4 Sacramento are 

asking for slightly used or new shoe donations for kids 8-17 years of age.  

The Toy Project is also sponsoring a golf tournament on August 9, 2013. For 

further information on either event, contact: 

Cindy Garcia at cgarcia@sacsheriff.com.  

 

See you at the St. Patrick’s luncheon March 13th.   Judy 

IN THIS ISSUE: 

Presidents Message 1 

2013 Club Officers 2 

Birthdays 2 

Meeting  Minutes 3 

Our Next Meeting  4 

   711711711   CLUBCLUBCLUB   
NEWSLETTERNEWSLETTERNEWSLETTER   

W W W . 7 1 1 C L U B . O R G  

MARCH  2013 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net
mailto:cgarcia@sacsheriff.com


 711 NEWSLETTER Page 2 

 

1. Del Stuck, Jim  Monk,  

 Art Stulmann,  

 James Collentine, 

 Leroy Winter 

 

3.Barbara Scott, Charles Randall, 

 James Babcock, Lou Blanas 

 

5. Edward Rivera 

 

6. Richard Matranga 

 

7. Sue Safholm 

 

8. James Bell, Juanita Hufalar 

 

9. Richard Knight 

 

11. William Brown 

 

12. Carl Williams, Joe Doupe 

 

13. Allen Berg, Sharon Cadogan  

 

 

 

Birthdays 

President 

Judy Denton 

(916) 363-1282 

judydenton1840@att.net 

Vice President 

Bill O’Connor 

(916) 483-7557 

williamo@winfirst.com 

Secretary 

Marilyn Siefker 

(916) 961-4766 

Phillipmarilyn@aol.com 

Treasurer 

Kathy Shannon 

(916) 952-7395 

keshannon004@gmail.com 

7871 Garden Highway,  

Yuba City, CA 95991  

Sergeant At Arms 

Doug Borges 

(916) 961-0874 

dougborges@aol.com 

Board of Directors: 

Earl Evans 

(916) 261-1668 

earlthepearl1948@hotmail. 

com 

 

Walt Horne 

(916) 423-1898 

wcwfm@frontier.net 

 

Sherry Matranga 

(916) 983-7687 

 

Clem Meier 

cfmeier@comcast.net 

 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

Past President 

Sam Gault 

(916)  723-3466 

ssgault1980@comcast.net 

Newsletter Editor & 

Webmaster 

Larry Jarvis 

(916) 355-8514 

larryjarvis@711club.org 

2013 

711 Club Officers 

GARAGE SALE APRIL 20th 

 

The Folsom Garage sale will be on April 20th, so start getting your 

donation items ready. As in the past, Gil will have his trailer at the 

April 10th meeting in the Rancho Cordova Elk’s Lodge parking lot for 

your donation items.  Sherry Matranga will have tax receipts for you 

at the meeting if needed.  

 

If you have any questions please contact: 

 

Sherry Matranga at (916) 230-7687.  

 

15. Ed  Doonan 

 

17. Wayne Benner, Ferrel Pendleton, 

 Robert Bell 

 

18. Joe Simoni 

 

20. Earl Boyd, Vaughnene Putman 

 

24. Neil Taber, Val Kobza 

 

25. Gary Boutwell 

 

26. Paul Evans, Steve Wright 

 

27. Michael Linn-Kidwell 

 

28. Jim Hall 

 

29. Robert White, Darlene Painter, 

 Bob Smalling 

 

30. Sam Matranga 

 

31. Willie Nix 
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Meeting  Minutes 
 
Date: February 13

th
     Location: Rancho Cordova Elks 

Meeting was called to order at noon by President Judy Denton. 
The Pledge of Allegiance was recited by all present. 
President Denton requested a moment of silent for Retired Lt. Jim Underwood who recently passed away. 
Lunch was served at 12:15 pm. 
 
The following Officers and Board Members were present: 
Officers      Board of Directors   
X    President  Judy Denton    X   Earl Evans 
NP Vice President Bill O’Connor    X   Walt Horne 
X   Treasurer Frank Davidson     NP Larry Jarvis 
NP Secretary Marilyn Siefker    X   Sherry Matranga 
X    Sgt. at Arms Kathy Shannon   X   Clem Meier 
       X   Barbara Smith 
General Members Present: 49   New Members; Sam Flores and Tom Guichard   
Guests : Pam Rimby and Bruce Denton 
 
Treasurer’s Report:  Frank Davidson reported the balances in all accounts. 
Minutes from last meeting: January Minutes were waived 
 
New Business: President Denton announced that this will be Frank Davidson's last treasurer's report as  
he has resigned and will be replaced by Kathy Shannon. Doug Borges has been  
appointed to take Kathy's position as Sgt. of Arms, Next month's RSVP’s for the March 13

th
 meeting will be emailed to 

Judy Denton. 
 
President Denton read a thank you letter from the Sheriff’s Toy Project signed by Sheriff  
Scott Jones for the 711 Club's donation. The Toy Project is having a golf tournament at  
Lincoln Hills. Details will be in the newsletter. A new project has been undertaken by the  
Toy Project. They will be collecting slightly used shoes or new shoes for children  
between 8 and 17 years of age. The shoes will be sanitized and given away at a later time.  
More details to come at a later date from the Toy Project. 

President Denton announced the BBQ & Qualification Shoot will be May 15. Lunch will be served around noon. RSVP 
is a must for this event, even if you only want to shoot. RSVP must be made by May 9

th
, and the event must be prepaid.  

Sharon Telles gave an update on the Sheriffs museum which is located on the Riverwalk  
Academy grounds. On March 27

th
, Sharon and staff will be at the museum to accept  

donations for the museum. Items for loan only will also be accepted. Sharon can be  
reached by cell phone at 717-2298.   

The annual garage sale will be held on April 20th. A trailer will be at the March meeting  
for those who want to bring their donations.  

Gil Magness announced the next NCPOA Meeting will be in the Placerville area on  
February 21th,. No Rsvp is needed.  
 
Sunshine Report: Larry Stamm gave the sunshine report and also expressed that if anyone was interested it taking 
over the position he would be ok with it. 
Raffle: The raffle was held and the free lunches at the February meeting were won by Frank and Peggy Davidson, and 
Gil Magness.  
  
Meeting adjourned at: 1:45 pm 
Next meeting: March 13, 2013. 
Minutes Submitted by Barbara Smith for Marilyn Siefker, Secretary 



Our Next Meeting  -  March 13, 2013 
 

Rancho Cordova Elks Lodge  
11440 Elks Circle, Rancho Cordova  

11 AM Social hour  

12 noon Meeting and Lunch  

Followed by the raffle  

RSVP By 

Thursday, March 7th 

Judy Denton 

363-1282  
judydenton1840@att.net  
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SSD Museum "Donation Day" at the Riverwalk  
 
We will be having a SSD Museum "Donation Day" at the Riverwalk Academy on Wednesday, March 
27th.  We will be there from 0900 until 1500 hours to received donations.  We will be able to accept 
donations on a temporary, loan  basis or they can be donated for permanent ownership of the Museum.  We 
will have paperwork to complete these transactions.  
 
We are looking for pictures from the old road camp days, any items that tell the story of our law enforcement 
family.  Hats, uniform skirts, shoes, special unit items, i.e. SWAT, Air ops, Sheriff's Posse under Don Cox, 
Misterly, Lowe, or Waters, especially when they went to DC.  Any picture or item that shows today's law  
enforcement professional what a proud heritage we share. 
 
Think of the little things that made your life easier, materials you used daily.  Non-sworn personnel, please 
look through your pictures.  Find scenes that show how the offices were run.  The old "soundex " filing  
machine.  How reports lined the walls.  How we lived in the old jail building at 7th and H Street. Does anyone 
have an old typewriter like the kind we used.  What about an old cylinder that carried information throughout 
the building in the pneumatic tube system.  I'm, looking for a picture of the old PBX system that was behind 
the Complaint Sergeant's desk.  Anyone have pictures of the different locations that the old Forgery Unit 
had ? 
 
Also share our requests with friends who may not be a part of 711 Club or the spouses of members who 
have passed.  They often have items that they just don't know what to do with it, but don't want to discard. If 
you can't come to the Museum please give us a call at the museum office, 876-7497.  If your item is  
something we can use we can make arrangements to pick it up from you.  
 
Come by on the 27th of March, see what we are up too and we hope you have some wonderful items to add 
to what we have gathered for many years . 
 
Sharon Telles   

Visit us on the Web 

www.711club.org 

mailto:judydenton1840@att.net

